
 

May 2022 

 

Your Child in 5/6G Summer Term 2022 

 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 

 

Below, you will find an outline of the topics that your child will be learning about in class over the coming 

term. In addition to providing you with an insight into the curriculum areas that will be covered until the 

end of the Summer term, it is hoped that this information will also assist in supporting your child’s home learning 

activities. 

 

English 

 

Throughout the term, pupils will continue to revise a variety of genres and writing styles such as descriptive writing, 

letter writing and balanced arguments. We will continue to explore punctuation and grammatical rules with spelling 

tests being held each week.  

 

Reading continues to remain a vital part of your child’s education. In class, your child will continue to develop their 

reading skills during whole class guided reading sessions, where we will focus on inference, deduction and 

comprehension skills. Children should be reading at home every evening and should be able to demonstrate a clear 

understanding of the texts that they are reading.  Children can read a variety of texts but they should include a 

novel or chapter book and children must record their reading in their reading records. Your child’s reading record 

should be signed regularly (at least three per week) to confirm that they are reading.  

 

Maths (year 5) 

During maths sessions this term, the children will cover a variety of topics including; transformations, 

converting units of measure, calculations involving whole numbers and decimals, 2D and 3D shapes and volume. 

As we move toward the end of Summer term we will begin to revise and consolidate learning completed 

throughout the year. The children will also have opportunities to apply knowledge from a range of topics to 

reason and problem solve.  

 

Maths (year 6) 

Your child will cover a variety of topics including problem solving, shape and space topics, ratio and proportion, 

fractions, decimals and percentages. Pupils will be encouraged to develop their mental maths through timed 

activities.  We will also begin transitional work to prepare them for KS3. 

 

Religious Education 

 

In RE this term, the children will be learning about the following topics:  

Transformation – Children will learn about how feelings and beliefs about the use of transforming energy affect their 

behaviour and that of others. They will be able to compare their own and other people’s ideas about questions that 

are difficult to answer about transforming energy. 

Freedom and Responsibility – Children will be learning to make links to show how feelings and beliefs about the 

relationship of freedom and responsibility affect their behaviour and that of others whilst making links to scripture.  

Stewardship – During this topic, the children will be learning to show how feelings and beliefs about care for the 

earth affect their own behaviour and that of others. They will be able to give reasons as to why Christians are 

concerned about the stewardship of creation whilst making links to scripture.  

 

Science 

 

Space  

Pupils will be taught to: 

● Use the idea of the Earth’s rotation to explain day and night and the apparent movement of the sun 

across the sky. 

● Describe the Sun, Earth and Moon as approximately spherical bodies. 

● Describe the movement of the Earth, and other planets, relative to the Sun in the solar system. 

Living things and their habitats 

Pupils will be taught to: 

● Describe the differences in the life cycles of a mammal, an amphibian, an insect and a bird 

● Describe the life process of reproduction in some plants and animals 

 

 

 



Topic 

 

History:  

Pupils will be learning about how life for Catholics changed under Henry VIII. 

 

Geography: 

Pupils will be learning about the human and physical geography of North America. 

 

Computing 

Pupils will: 

● Learn about using technology safely and respectfully and will be able to identify where to go for help and 

support when they have concerns.  

● Learn about computer networks, including the internet; how they can provide multiple services, such as the 

World Wide Web, and the opportunities they offer for communication and collaboration. 

● Use search technologies effectively, appreciate how results are selected and ranked, and be discerning in 

evaluating digital content  

DT 

The children will be learning about textiles in order to design and create a square for the school quilt to 

celebrate the Platinum Jubilee 

 

Music 

 

Year 5- Whole class flute tuition 

Year 5 will continue to learn to play the flute this term. This will involve practising many new skills and techniques 

including; handling a flute and learning to play a range of notes; learning to relate the notes played to those on a 

stave; responding to tempo and dynamics; learning to play and perform together as part of a group. The children will 

be taught once a week by a tutor from the Triborough Music Hub.                                                                                                                                  

 

Year 6  

The children will continue to sing songs with control and to use their voice expressively. They will do this through a 

variety of singing songs and games which will teach them about breathing, dynamics and accuracy of pitch; how to 

improve tone production and use diction and other vocal techniques; about pulse, rhythm and metre.  The children 

will also prepare, practice and perform an end of year production. 

 

Spanish 

Children will:  

● Learn vocabulary relating to pastimes and future professions 

● Present information in written and oral form 

● Confidently compose more complex sentences which include conjunctions, prepositions, quantifiers  

● Use the bilingual dictionary 

● Write about their future plans and dreams 

● Read and write phrases and sentences in Spanish from memory and using support material 

● Continue to learn grammatical aspects of Spanish 

 

Physical Education (PE)  

Pupils will have teacher led sessions where they will partake in athletics. PE will take place every Monday and children 

are expected to arrive at school wearing their full St Charles PE kit on this day.  

 

PSHE 

The children will be exploring the topics: 

● Created to live in the Community 

● Healthy Lifestyles 

● Self-respect and personal goals 

● Working together and aspirations 

Money (being a responsible citizen) 

This term, the children in year 6 will also attend a relationships conference. More details of this event will follow 

shortly. 

 

Homework 

As a reminder, homework will generally be as follows: 

Monday      Spellings (to be handed in on Friday) 

Tuesday     Maths (to be handed in by Thursday) 



Friday                               English + any Topic work (to complete over the weekend) 

 

Your child will be told how to access their homework. In addition to set homework, children will be asked to complete 

any unfinished class work at home.  

 

Stationery 

Where possible, please ensure your child has their own pencil case containing: pencils, a rubber, a sharpener, coloured 

pencils, a ruler and a glue stick. Children should also bring a clearly labelled water bottle to school each day. 

 

Finally, thank you for your continued support and I look forward to a successful Summer term. If you have any 

questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me directly via the class email address (56g@st-

charles.rbkc.sch.uk). Alternatively, please request a call back by contacting the office.  

 

Best Wishes, 

Miss Gordon 

5/6G Class Teacher                                                              
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